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Water Reclamation Facility                               

• The Sequim WRF is back up to speed so we are hauling our sludge to them 
again.   

• Jim Gross of BHC has gotten a response from WRL, the submersible aerator 
manufacturer.  WRL will pay SWD $12,000.00 for the two aerators and will 
pay shipping to get them back to their facility.  BHC is requesting to be paid 
their full outstanding invoice balance. This is an action item that needs 
discussion.     

• Ceccanti has been paid their full retainage.       
• Mike Cays and Rich Sleeper are continuing to tweak the new additions to 

the treatment system to reach optimal performance. 
• Chris Enges of Spirit Vision Films has provided a current aerial photo of the 

plant showing the new improvements.  
• Troy Smith has harvested a crop of hay from the SWD spray field.   
• Mike Cays, Rich Sleeper, and Andrew Cook attended a PNCWA meeting, 

training opportunity, and LOTT Wastewater Treatment Facility tour last 
week. 

Water Meters/Meter Setters               



• Gary and Andrew are installing water meters everywhere we have setters 
in place.  We’ll be back to installing setters as soon as possible.     

• 650 meters have been installed to date! 

Water Production/Consumption Results    

• The total water pumped in 2014 was 84,754,836 gallons.  
• The total water pumped in 2015 was 81,965,860 gallons. 

 
• The static water level in the 250 foot well No. 1 averaged 80 feet for March 

while the pumping water level for that well averaged 92 feet for the same 
period.  

• The static water level for the 129 foot well No.2 averaged 13 feet for March 
while the pumping water level for that well averaged 23 feet for the same 
period. 

Other                         

• Charlie Smith of Lindberg Architects is working on our new office building 
plans and building permit application. I expect he’ll have that ready for 
submittal next week.    

• Mike Langley and Jay Griffith responded to a water leak on San Juan Drive 
the evening of April 26. After bailing out their water service and irrigation 
boxes, it proved to be associated with the irrigation system and Sanford 
Irrigation made repairs. 

• Gary and Jay repaired a broken fire hydrant on Fairway Drive.  
•   I’ve purchased 100 additional water meters. 
• The humidity control system at the upper reservoir has failed.  I’m 

searching for a replacement. The manufacturer of the existing unit has 
gone out of business.  I’m looking at units that are more energy efficient 
and quieter than the old unit.   

• SWD personnel have been flushing water mains and exercising all isolation 
valves.  This is an annual process.   

• A security chain has been installed at the upper reservoir at SLOA’s request.  


